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08 September 2008

For attention

Keith Engels

Cc:
Greg Smith  - 

Bradley Viljoen  -


CALL FOR COMMENT: DRAFT REVENUE LAWS AMENDMENT BILL 2008, DRAFT REVENUE LAWS SECOND AMENDMENT BILL 2008, AND EXPLANATORY MEMORANDUM – ADDITIONAL COMMENT

Please accept these additional comments of the South African Institute of Professional Accountants’ regarding the policy comments and legislative amendments as contained in the above Bill.

The comments was prepared by the chairperson of the technical sub-committee on tax, Ettiene Retief and reviewed by the SAIPA technical department.  

In our submission on the 5th September 2008 we alluded to the issue of ‘passive holding companies’. The effect of the proposed legislation will be to tax such companies at a higher rate in an effort to discourage such aggressive tax planning structures. The problem is that some companies will now face higher taxes or costs and tax liabilities to restructure or dissolve such entities.

We propose that companies which would be affected by the change in tax rate based on the nature of its income and portfolio that would yield ‘passive income’ should be given a concession period that offer a tax-free or rollover period to allow the assets to be awarded to the shareholders and such companies be wound-up. 

When Capital Gains Tax was introduced, a similar concession was given to allow for property holding companies and close corporations to shift the ownership of such property into the hands of the shareholders or members. 

Our proposal should be read with the amendments that, effective from 1 January 2009, removes the exemption from STC (soon to be dividend tax) for the distribution of capital gains prior to the inception of Capital Gains Tax. The proposed concession should be extended to allow for property holding companies or close corporations to again have to opportunity to shift ownership to the shareholders or members, and in turn the companies or close corporations to be wound-up. With the introduction of Capital Gains Tax, some companies and close corporations decided not to shift the ownership as the corporate entity would offer control and protection of the property assets. These entities accepted the higher tax consequences with regards to Capital Gains Tax. However, with the removal of the exemption for capital distributions, in regards to STC/Dividend tax, the effective tax liability will increase substantially. Had these entities known that this exemption for capital distributions would be removed years later, their decision not to utilise the rollover and tax-free concession would probably have been different.

We believe that our proposal is fair and reasonable.

Please do not hesitate to contact us should you require further information.

Yours faithfully,

Nicolaas van Wyk 






Technical Executive 






South African Institute of Professional Accountants (SAIPA)




